
Appendix 3 – Vandalism 

The following pictures show some vandalism that occurred during 2023 to a vacant property, 

within the local vicinity of Gracemount Mansion House, within the Gracemount Area of 

South Edinburgh. 

                                                    

                                         

                                                

 

The following pictures show some of the vandalism and subsequent deterioration that 

occurred to the Mansion externallly and internally:  

         

 

 

                  

                                                    


